DRAFT REGULATIONS CONCERNING TRANSPORTATION OF PETROLEUM IN ONSHORE PIPELINES

IMPACT ASSESSMENT

In Norway, the transportation of petroleum in onshore pipelines has been regulated by the Regulations concerning Transportation of Petroleum in Onshore Pipelines since 1986. In the past there has been a development in international standards specially concerning safety distances, utilisation of materials and design for such pipelines. There was therefore an obvious need for revising the regulations.

The new regulations apply primarily to transport pipelines for petroleum with an operating pressure over 16 bar. Pipelines with a lower operating pressure will be regarded mainly as distribution lines. 

Limitations for land use in territory surrounding the pipeline system and requirements for location classes have been pursued, and an article concerning cessation of operation of a pipeline has been introduced.

The new Regulations concerning Transportation of Petroleum in Onshore Pipelines contain fewer technical details and are more based on functional requirements. Industry will then have the possibility to use international standards to a larger extent. 

The new regulations are a simplification compared to the previous regulations and should be of benefit to industry. The requirement for applications has been reduced, and the administrative impact is insignificant.

